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In a bid to support British business through the COVID-19 pandemic, the UK government has postponed the introduction of
changes to the UK’s off-payroll working rules (IR35), from April 6, 2020 until April 6, 2021.

In a statement to the House of Commons, a senior UK Treasury minister stated that the “deferral” of the new rules was “in

response to the ongoing spread of COVID-19” and was not a “cancellation” of their introduction, or otherwise a shift in policy.

We have set out in previous alerts the scope of the new rules (October 16, 2019) and the UK government’s recent review of

them (February 10, 2020). In broad terms, the rules will impose compliance burdens and payroll tax costs on certain businesses

which engage individuals through an intermediary (such as the individual's own personal service company).

The postponement comes less than a week after the UK government confirmed that the rules would be introduced as originally
planned on April 6, 2020.

Businesses should consider using the extra time to review engagements involving PSCs in light of the requirements contained in the

final legislation and guidance, in particular in borderline or business-critical cases.

This content is provided for general informational purposes only, and your access or use of the content does not create an
attorney-client relationship between you or your organization and Cooley LLP, Cooley (UK) LLP, or any other affiliated practice or
entity (collectively referred to as “Cooley”). By accessing this content, you agree that the information provided does not constitute
legal or other professional advice. This content is not a substitute for obtaining legal advice from a qualified attorney licensed in
your jurisdiction and you should not act or refrain from acting based on this content. This content may be changed without notice. It
is not guaranteed to be complete, correct or up to date, and it may not reflect the most current legal developments. Prior results do
not guarantee a similar outcome. Do not send any confidential information to Cooley, as we do not have any duty to keep any

information you provide to us confidential. This content may be considered Attorney Advertising and is subject to our legal

notices.

Key Contacts
Natasha Kaye nkaye@cooley.com
London +44 (0) 20 7556 4339
David Wilson dwilson@cooley.com
London +44 (0) 20 7556 4473



https://www.cooley.com/news/insight/2019/2019-10-16-new-uk-tax-rules-on-off-payroll-working
https://www.cooley.com/news/insight/2020/2020-02-10-new-uk-tax-rules-on-off-payroll-working
https://www.cooley.com/legal-notices

Jack Jones jack.jones@cooley.com
London +44 (0) 20 7556 4202
Ann Beuvitt abevitt@cooley.com
London +44 (0) 20 7556 4264
Chris Stack cstack@cooley.com
London +44 (0)20 7556 4389

This information is a general description of the law; it is not intended to provide specific legal advice nor is it intended to create an

attorney-client relationship with Cooley LLP. Before taking any action on this information you should seek professional counsel.

Copyright © 2023 Cooley LLP, 3175 Hanover Street, Palo Alto, CA 94304; Cooley (UK) LLP, 22 Bishopsgate, London, UK EC2N
4BQ. Permission is granted to make and redistribute, without charge, copies of this entire document provided that such copies are
complete and unaltered and identify Cooley LLP as the author. All other rights reserved.



	New UK Tax Rules on Off-Payroll Working: Postponed until 2021
	Key Contacts


